
March 2017  Page 1 

 

 
 
 

N O T E   F R O M   P R E S I D E N T   T O M  
 

 

Hello, All! 
 
March has been busy so far with the Birmingham Hamfest just concluding. Our Vice-president, Steven 
Westbrook, was in charge of the Hamfest as a member of the Birmingham Amateur Radio Club (BARC). 
He and his team did a great job on this event. We had 10 tables there, with five tables of historical 
exhibits and five tables filled with items to sell. Our two-day income was higher than any in recent 
Hamfest history. All income goes back to the Society to help cover the expenses for the year. There 
were 10 Society members helping operate the display/sales areas at the Friday evening, all-day 
Saturday event. Many more members helped prepare the radios and test equipment for display and to 
gather and prepare the items for sale. All sale items were donations to the Society from our generous 
friends. I have captured the activity at the Hamfest with pictures that follow: 
 

 
Our banner flying over the historical test equipment display. 
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Close up of historical items on display. 

 

 
More historical items on display. 
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More historical items on display. 

 

 
Member John Green conducted the 1 p.m. Forum on the restoration of a Collins KWM-1 Receiver, which is shown 
here on display at our booth prior to the Forum. 
  


